On the 21st May I woke up in the morning and remembered that my class had a trip to Drum Castle.  I got my clothes on and then everyone woke up and got their clothes and shoes on.  I got on my shoes and walked down the stairs, got breakfast, got my jacket and we ran down the blocks of flats and got in the car to go to school.  When we got to school I ran in to the canteen to get my packed lunch.  Then I went to the class and it was time to go.  We walked out to the bus.  The bus left at 8.40am and off we went.  It took 2 hours to get there.  We saw Rob Roy standing on a rock.  Once we got there we got off the bus and found our leaders and went to the toilets.  There was a tour round the castle so Ann thought of having a break because we were sitting in the bus for a long time.  So we went to the adventure playground to have a snack.  There were lots of things.  We were there for half an hour and it was really fun.  After we had gone to the Adventure playground we went back down to the castle doors.  A tour guide called Ann led us round the castle.  My favourite room was the library.  Ann told us a story about 3 boys that climbed on the book cases, onto the curtain rails and jumped down on the fireplace.  It was an exciting story.  I really enjoyed it.  I can’t thank Mrs Veitch enough for the idea of …… persuasive letters.  It really helped.  The journey was boring though.  

By Layla  

